
 
 
 

Limited Modular Approval Declaration Letter 
 
 
Date: 11/11/2021 
 
Dear Application Examiner, 
 
For FCC: 
We, Hallmark Marketing, LLC, declare that we will retain control over the final installation of the module 
(FCC ID: SQ9RTX7310), so that compliance of the end product is assured. The module does not 
depend on any other shielding. In such cases, an operating condition on the LMA for the module must 
be only approved for use when installed in devices produced by a specific manufacturer.  
 
For IC: 
We, William E. Coutts Company, Limited, declare that we will retain control over the final installation of 
the module (IC: 5768B-RTX7310), so that compliance of the end product is assured. The module does 
not depend on any other shielding. In such cases, an operating condition on the LMA for the module 
must be only approved for use when installed in devices produced by a specific manufacturer.  
 
 
Date   30/11/2021 
 
 
 

 
 

Albert P. Mauro, Jr. 
P.O. Box 419580, Mail Drop #710 
Kansas City, MO  64141-6126 
Phone:  816-274-4320 
 


